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The semi-annual meeting of the Southeastern Trustees -wash 
campus Narch 12-13. Among their actions wer TRUSTEES 

MEETING following: 

- Revised the seminary By-laws to make the Audit/Investment 
Committee an elected standing committee rather than an 
appointed committee. 

- Approved a 1984-85 budget, beginning August 1, 1984, of 
$5,418,624.58. _ -

- Granted tenure to Dr. Tom Graves, Associate Professor of 
Philosophy of Religion. 

- Approved sabbatical leaves for: Dr. Tom Bland, Dr. James 
Good, Dr. Tom Halbrooks, Dr. Delos Miles (one semester), 
Dr. Ben Philbeck, Dr. Luke Smith, and Dr. Claude Stewart. 

- Granted emeriti status upon their retirement later this 
year to Dr. Elmo Scoggin and Dr. James Blackmore. 

- Established eight endowment funds, including two for 
academic awards in Christian Ethics and Christian Social 
Concern. 

- Accepted a challenge grant of $510,000 from the Charles A. 
Cannon _Charitable Trusts for the Ledford Student Center 
and voted to name the gymnasium in the Center for 
Mr. Charles A. Cannon. 

Agreed to work with a forestry consultant to improve 
the quality and productivity of the seminary woodlands. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
A faculty vacancy in Church History has been declared. This will 
CHURCH HISTORY be an additional teacher (third one) in this 

VACANCY discipline. Dean Ashcraft will receive any 
suggestions for the post and furnish a task 

description upon request. Recommendations should be submitted to 
the Dean's Office just as soon as possible. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
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During the spring semester, $55,200 in student aid has been distributed 
to 154 students. Total aid so far this year, 

FINANCIAL from all sources, amounts to almost $500,000. 
AID Of this, $244,569.50 has come from the Keesee 

Foundation. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
Dr. Tom Halbrooks, Associate Professor of Church History, has been 
ATS GRANT awarded an ATS competitve grant of $8,000 in 

support of his 1984-85 sabbatical leave plan. 
This generous grant will benefit this young scholar immensely as he 
pursues his very first sabbatical. 
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
The Spring Conference on Christian Education was held on campus 
SPRING 
CONFERENCE 

March 19-21 with Christian educators.from several 
states attending. The Conference was interwoven 
with the inaugural series of Kendrick-Poerschke 

Lectures in Christian Education delivered bv Dr. Thomas E. Groome. 
These significant lectures were made possible by a generous endowment 
provided by Dr. and Mrs. Robert Poerschke in memory of their parents. 
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
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